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From my new apartment in South Asheville I can hear the birds singing when I 

wake up in the morning, which is usually between 4 and 5 am. A single bird tweets for 

about 30 minutes or so and then another joins in for a duet. It reminds me in many ways of 

the adhan, or the Muslim call to prayer. It really drives home the point that I have another 

day of life on planet earth and that this day, for me at least, deserves my thanksgiving and 

praise. There were some days I could feel a bit of August in the April breezes. A promise 

of things to come. I do so hope you too have a ritual or a deep appreciation of the natural 

world and the gifts it brings us each and every day. 

I am getting used to my new digs and am spending some time with myself, getting to 

know myself a bit better now that I donôt have as many imposed (and self imposed) dis-

tractions. An unwanted ñgiftò in my second half of life, I will make the best of this new 

found solitude and see just what it brings. It will not be easy, nor should it be, but is ap-

pears that it is certainly necessary. Perhaps it really is true that love heals the wounds it 

makes... 

Our congregational meeting on Sunday, April 14th, was a spirited one. Especially when 

the topic of the possibility of two services came up. Again, this was just a discussion on 

the possibility of this happening in the future, not immediately. We had a good turnout 

and I am certain the conversation will continue. Our attendance continues to grow and for 

this we are eternally grateful. Our UU message of religious freedom, interdependence, and 

love of our neighbor and the earth seems to resonate with many. This is good. Let us all 

keep up the good work. Now that our canvass drive is over I want to thank each and eve-

ryone of you who give of your time and financial gifts to keep us afloat. You are the rea-

son we are here! I also wanted to remind you that on Tuesday, May 14th, we will be host-

ing our Community Ministerial Alliance Lunch. Clergy from our community will meet 

and break bread together here at UUCSV at 11:30 am. Hopefully, we can keep a dialogue 

going with our neighbor churches in the area and partner with them in assisting with chal-

lenges in our community and outlying areas. 

On another note, our hearts go out to the city of Boston after the terrorist attack on April 

15th, 2013. This event, along with the saber rattling from the leadership in North Korea, 

not to forget countless other trials and tribulations that we experience collectively and 

individually, can cause us to forget that with all of the stress and strife, wars and rumors of 

wars, this is still a wonderful world. This beautiful blue orb is all we have and she takes 

care of us even when we cannot take care of ourselves. In the words of the Desiderata, ñgo 

placidly amid the noise and haste, and remember what peace there may be in silence. As 

far as possible, without surrender, be on good terms with all persons...with all of its sham, 

drudgery, and broken dreams, it is still a beautiful world. Be careful. Strive to be happy!ò 

       Michael 
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ñ Our difficult and very urgent task is to accept the truth that nature is not primarily 

a property to be possessed but a gift to be received with admiration and with grati-

tude. Only when we make a deep bow to the rivers, oceans, hills, and mountains 

that offer us a home, only then can they become transparent enough and reveal to us 

their meaning. A friend once gave me a beautiful photograph of a water lily. 

I asked him how he had been able to take such a splendid picture. With a smile he 

said, ñWell, I had to be very patient and very attentive. It was only after a few hours 

of compliments that the lily was willing to let me take her picture.ò 

       ðHenri J.M. Nouwen 

 

ñIt is a glorious destiny to be a member of the human race, though it is a race dedi-

cated to many absurdities and one which makes many terrible mistakes; yet....now I 

realize what we all are. And only if everybody could realize this! But it cannot be 

explained. There is no way of telling people they are all walking around shining like 

the sun.ò 

       ðThomas Merton 



 

  Page 3 

Sunday, 5 May 2013, 11 a.m. 

Nonviolence and Middle East Con-

flict  

Tony Bing 

For anyone looking at the conflict in 

the Middle East over the past forty-five 

years it should be clear that violence, 

whether in the interest of self-defense or aggression, has 

only produced more violence. Superior force has some-

times brought periods of calm but it has never achieved 

reconciliation between two sides in a conflict. Today's talk 

will explore the possibility of using nonviolence, both as a 

strategy and as a principle, to solve conflict. The talk will 

concentrate on concrete examples of when nonviolence has 

been embraced and will discuss the role of nonviolence in 

the possible transformation of the world, replacing the 

myth of redemptive violence with an ethic of love. 

Anthony Bing is Professor of English and Chair of 

Peace and Global Studies Emeritus from Earlham College. 

He retired after thirty one years at Earlham in 2001. While 

at Earlham he also served as the national Executive Direc-

tor of the Peace Studies Association, 1994-2001. Educated 

at Haverford College, Oxford University and the University 

of Michigan, Bing was a teacher of Shakespeare, Modern 

French Novel, Old and Middle English and Literature of 

the Middle East. In the Peace Studies field, he offered 

courses in the theory and practice of nonviolence, introduc-

tion to peace study, war and literature, and the contempo-

rary conflict in the Middle East. 

He spent a good portion of his career developing pro-

grams in international education, especially in the Middle 

East, where he taught at the American University of Beirut 

(1967-69) was chairman of he Great Lakes Colleges Asso-

ciationôs Middle East Advisory Committee (1970-76), and 

in 1982 began the Great Lakes Jerusalem Program, a se-

mester of study of the Palestinian/Israeli conflict, study that 

involved living with Israeli and Palestinian families and 

having courses taught by Israeli and Palestinian professors. 

Based on that model, Bing set up a Northern Ireland Pro-

gram in 1991, also with a peace focus, 

that studied the origins and development 

of the catholic/protestant conflict in 

Northern Ireland. For his work in North-

ern Ireland, he was given an award by the 

British government in 1993. In 1992 he 

was selected by the Peace Studies Asso-

ciation as its Peace Educator of the year. 

Bing has written widely on the conflict between Palestine 

and Israel, most notably a book about Joseph Abileah, Is-

raelôs first conscientious objector. He also coauthored a 

2004 work, When the Rain Returns, a study of the Israeli/

Palestinian conflict. 

He has served on the Board of the American Friends 

Service Committee, has clerked its National Peace Educa-

tion Committee and its Middle East Peacebuilding Program 

Advisory Committee. Currently he is on the AFSCôs Nobel 

Peace Prize Committee. In May of 2007, he co-led an 

AFSC delegation to Israel/Palestine that commemorated 

the 40th anniversary of Israel's occupation of Palestine. It 

was his 30th visit to that troubled land. In retirement he has 

been clerk of the Swannanoa Valley Friends Meeting and 

has offered courses at Warren Wilson and at McCall Col-

lege for Seniors in Montreat. 

 

Sunday, 12 May 2013, 11 a.m. 

Motherôs Day 

Rev. Michael Carter 

Words usually get in the way for Motherôs Day in my 

humble opinion. For some our motherôs have been abusive, 

emotionally absent, and downright cruel. For others, mom 

has been the wind beneath our wings. And yet, what can be 

said that has not already been said? But words are all we 

have as we wrestle with what Motherôs Day means to each 

of us, individually and collectively; not to mention our 

Mother Planet that sustains us through it all. See you at 

church!!! Child Care is provided. 

Sunday Programming 

UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST CONGREGATION OF THE SW ANNANOA VALLEY  



 

  Page 4 

Sunday, 19 May 2013, 11 a.m. 

Heart of the Earth: Celebrating 

Rainforests 

Sybil Argintar  

Join us for our annual RE Sunday ser-

vice as we explore the many ways we are 

connected, not only to the earth and the 

great web of life, but to each other in so many important 

ways. This morning will also honor high school senior 

Stephen Ball as we bridge him from the RE community 

into the larger congregation. Choir sings today, accompa-

nied by the children for part of the morning, and we will 

have for your enjoyment some special rainforest snacks 

after the service. 

 

Sunday, 26 May 2013, 11 a.m. 

Memorial Day Weekend 

Rev. Michael Carter 

Today I would like to begin some-

thing that I hope will be well received 

and perhaps presented again every so 

often. Our Memorial Day weekend 

sermon will be a biographical one as we remember the life 

and legacy of Dr. Howard Washington Thurman. Mentor to 

Dr. King, as well as co-pastoring (with Dr. Alfred Frisk) 

the first interracial church in America in 1944. Dr. Thur-

man was a mystic, theologian, minister, author of 21 books, 

as well as being a pioneer in bringing non-violent resis-

tance to these shores from India and Mahatma Gandhi. Join 

us as we memorialize his life and work! 

Child Care is provided!!! 

Michael 

 

 

 

Sunday, 2 June 2013, 11 a.m. 

Charles Dickens Reincarnated 

Diane Graham 

      How would Charles Dickens react to 

our world? What were his prophetic con-

cerns? 

Diane's many years of teaching British Literature in 

high school and college, and Diane & Richard's travels to 

England with the Dickens Fellowship led to her desire to 

share her interest in this most singular individual with 

UUCSV. 

Sunday Programming 
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Reflections  

We are winding up yet another school year, and each one seems to fly by faster than the one before. 

The religious education program at UUCSV has really grown this year, with a typical Sunday, when all 

classes are in session, often including 15 to 20 children and youth. That is exciting to see, and I love 

watching visitors quickly become part of the group. Please join us for our end of the year service, 

òHeart of the Earth: Celebrating Rainforestsó. A more detailed description can be found elsewhere in 

this newsletter, but this service will focus upon our many connections, to each other and to the earth. 

Many surprises await you that morning, and we promise you will go away feeling inspired by all of our 

children and youth!  

 

 

 

 


